
Parish of the Holy Family Parish Council Meeting 

Monday, November 12, 2018 

 

Present: Fr. Mike Schramel, Fr. John Vu, Bob Frosino, Dale Gargiulo, Doug Larson, Linda 

Sorbello, Xuan Tran, , Don Vogler 

Review and approval of October minutes: Motion made, seconded and all approved the 

minutes. 

Old Business: 

Rental of Facilities – A discussion of the cost for rental of the various faculties resulted in the  

Parish Council recommend that the present cost structure (as provided by Sandy Bleier) 

continue.  This is a daily rate as follows : 

St.Helen cafeteria: $100.00 (includes use of the kitchen) 

Holy Ghost Nellis Hall:  $200.00 (includes use of the kitchen) 

St. Jude Hall:  $300.00 (does not include use of the kitchen); Additional $100 to use the 

kitchen. 

We also realize there is an additional charge for insurance that it paid to the diocese and a 

$100 security deposit that will be refunded once the hall has been inspected by the staff 

found to be left as clean as it was when rented. 

 

New Business: 

Recruiting new Parish Council members, we have three opening at this time.  We will all try 

to encourage others to join the council.  After January 1, 2019 we will place announcements 

in the bulletin.  It was stated that with the correct people the quantity is not critical.  Also 

we will try to encourage younger participants. 

 

Open discussion items: 

No items. 

 

Father Mike Updates: 

A. The financial updates to the parishioners seemed to go over well, no one heard any 

complaints. 

B. The idea of a presentation on end of life issues is being considered with the goal of 

letting parishioners know of the opportunity to bequeath a cash gift to the parish. 



C. There will not be a Thursday presentation and soup dinner with the 5 parishes this 

upcoming lent. Ron is developing a series on spirituality in place of the past 

programs. 

D. A Taste of Ignatius spirituality program is in the works.  This will be no cost to the 

parish and very inexpensive for the participants ($5 per session).  It will be a 12 week 

series. 

E. Due to future vacation he requested we move the January meeting to the 7th instead 

of the 14th. 

Father John information: 

A. There will be a project for the Vietnamese children to learn  Vietnamese language 

and customs.  This will take place on Sundays from 1 -3 PM.  Already 25 middle 

school age children have signed up for the program. 

B. The Vietnamese New Years party is scheduled for February 10, 2019. 

 

Next Meeting:  

In lue of a meeting we will have a social gathering on Sunday December 9,, 2018 at St. Jude 

Meeting Room from 4:00 to 6:00 PM  We will invite the parish staff, finance committee as 

well was the entire parish family.  Parish Council members will need to arrive at 3:00 to 3:30  

PM to set up and to bring some type of snack food. 

Remember that the January meeting has been moved to January 7th. 

 

 


